Marine Commandant Returns to
Full Duty Status

March 5, 2024

HEADQUARTERS, MARINE CORPS — The Commandant of the Marine
Corps, Gen. Eric M. Smith, has returned to full duty status
after recovering from an October 29 cardiac arrest.

He resumed his full duties and authorities as the Commandant
effective March 5, 2024.

The Assistant Commandant of the Marine Corps, Gen. Christopher
J. Mahoney, who has been performing the duties of Commandant
since November 3, continues to serve in his role as Assistant
Commandant.

General Smith and his family appreciate the full support of
Congress, the leadership at the Department of Defense,
Department of the Navy, the Joint Force, and all who extended
them their well wishes during his recovery.
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